
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 JANUARY 2009
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.10/09
AUDIT SERVICES PROGRESS REPORT
The Head of Audit Services submitted report CORP.75/08 summarising the work carried out by Audit Services since the previous report to Committee on 26 September 2008.

The final reports on the Audits of Creditor Payments; Electoral Registration; Equality and Diversity; Partnerships; Members’ Expenses; Planning Income; Sundry Debtors/Miscellaneous Income; Treasury Management; and Tullie House were appended to the report.  

Work had also commenced on a number of other reviews, including the ‘material’ systems, and the final reports would be presented to Members in due course.

The Head of Audit Services reported that an investigation was undertaken relating to fraudulent mis‑use of the authority’s Council Tax system by an employee who had since left the authority’s employment.  There was no financial loss to the Council and the matter was reported to the Police under the terms of the Theft, Fraud and Corruption Response Plan.  The Police were now instigating proceedings against the perpetrator.  The situation had been brought to light by the authority’s standard control procedures and subsequent checks by Audit Services had revealed no system weakness.

Follow‑up reviews had been undertaken where appropriate during the period covered by the report and there were no new issues which needed to be drawn to Members’ attention.

The Head of Audit Services further stated that Members would recall that it had been agreed that progress in respect of the MASS Database in relation to fixed assets, and the need to enhance the role of the External Funding Officer in order to provide a central co-ordinating role to manage the external funding function both strategically and to provide operational support, would continue to be monitored by Audit Services and developments reported to the Committee.  He drew Members’ attention to information supplied by the Head of Economic Development, Tourism and Property in that regard as detailed within the report.

Work on a number of other reviews commenced during the period would be presented to Members in due course.

The Chairman suggested that, for the sake of completeness, the comments of the Head of Economic Development, Tourism and Property with regard to the MASS Database and External Funding Officer be forwarded to the Executive (Minute AUC.8/09 refers).

Referring to the Audit of Payments to Members (page 59, ref 1),  a Member suggested that the wording be amended to read ‘Checks covering Members’ motor insurance policies and vehicle MOT certificates will be undertaken, along with the retention of evidence (photocopies)’.

In response the Head of Audit Services advised that Payroll would add a paragraph onto the claim form whereby Members had to declare that they were legally insured.  Officers were required to produce evidence in that regard.

Following discussion, Members asked that their concerns regarding the safeguards and robustness of the system be noted.  The Director of Corporate Services said that a sample check could be undertaken each year with regard to Members.

Certain Members were surprised to note that the Assistant Pay and Reward Manager had stated that there was no requirement for Members’ claim forms to be signed by an authorised signatory and therefore no arrangements in place for that to happen.  They felt the matter required further investigation.

The Audit Manager advised that it was a matter for the Council to decide upon its policy for Members to claim expenses and, if they wished, that could be changed.  The Auditors could only audit the system in place.

The Director of Corporate Services considered that the issue was operational.  Officers could introduce a test check and report back to the Committee if they felt that a change was necessary.

Members were concerned to note that the Audit of Creditors had concluded that the General Expenses expenditure code was used too frequently and Financial Services staff regularly had to transfer items out and post to correct expenditure codes.  The Director advised that, although there had been an improvement, this was an ongoing issue and the use of correct coding was emphasised as part of all financial training.

Referring to the Audit of Equality and Diversity, Members were concerned to note that only a restricted level of assurance could be given in relation to the systems of control.   In addition, progress in promoting equality and diversity within the Council and its services had been slow and was behind that made in most other Councils, which may impact upon the Council’s Use of Resources score.

In response, the Head of Audit Services reassured the Committee that the matter would be followed up as part of the process.

RESOLVED – (1) That the concerns of the Committee regarding the failure by authorised signatories to code expenses accurately be drawn to the attention of the Senior Management Team.

(2) That the Committee’s concerns at the slow progress in promoting Equality and Diversity within the Council and its services, and the potential risk to the Council’s overall Use of Resources score be conveyed to the Executive; together with the comments of the Head of Economic Development, Tourism and Property regarding the MASS database and External Funding Officer.

(3) That Officers investigate further whether Members’ claim forms should be required to be signed by an authorised signatory and report back to the Committee as necessary.







